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15 February 2022 
 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 

Headteacher Update 
 
I am delighted to announce that, after a rigorous recruitment campaign and interview process 
the Governing Board has appointed Ms Hall as permanent Headteacher of Goodyers End 
Primary School starting from September 2022. 
 
Ms Hall comes to us following a very successful term as Headteacher at Provost Williams 
school and before that as Deputy Headteacher at a school in Solihull. 
 
Mrs Rees will remain as Headteacher for the Summer Term and, although we will have proper 
opportunity in the coming weeks and months, we thank her now too for her amazing 
contribution to Goodyers End over many years, particularly as Headteacher since 2017 (and 
acting head before that).  The time scales will allow Ms Hall to spend some time at Goodyers 
End during the Summer Term and allow her and Mrs Rees to work together to build on the 
fantastic progress we have made in the last few years. 
 
I am sure you will join me in congratulating Ms Hall and supporting her in ensuring that the 
fantastic progress the school has made recently continues in the next academic year and 
beyond.  
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
 
 

Mark Lovick 
Chair of the Governing Board  
 
 


